
WAC 16-230-084  Restrictions in Areas 1 and 2 for pollen shedding 
corn insecticide applications.  (1) Area 1 description - Yakima Coun-
ty. This area includes all of the irrigable lands encompassed by a 
line beginning at the southwest corner of Section 18, T8N, R21E; 
thence north nine miles more or less to the southeast corner of Sec-
tion 36, T10N, R20E; thence fifteen miles west more or less to the 
southwest corner of Section 34, T10N, R18E; thence north fifteen miles 
more or less to the northwest corner of Section 22, T12N, R18E; thence 
east four miles more or less to the Northern Pacific Railroad tracks; 
thence following the tracks southeast to the Oldenway Road; thence 
north along the Oldenway Road and section lines to the Yakima River; 
thence southeast along the Yakima River to Highway 22 north of Toppen-
ish; thence north along Highway 22 to Highway 12 at Buena; thence 
southeasterly along Highway 12 to the southern section line of Section 
31, T11N, R21E; thence south one-quarter mile more or less to the Ya-
kima River; thence southeast along the Yakima River to the Sunnyside-
Mabton Road; thence south one mile to the Boundary Road; thence south-
west along the Boundary Road and the Yakima Indian reservation boun-
dary to the northern section line of Section 22, T8N, R22E; thence 
west nine miles more or less to the point of beginning.

(2) Area 2 description - Franklin, Adams and Grant counties. This 
area includes all of the irrigable lands encompassed by a line begin-
ning at Highway 12 and the Columbia River; thence north and west fol-
lowing the river the length of Franklin County and into Grant County 
to the junction of Grant-Douglas County line; thence north on Grant-
Douglas County line to the fifth standard parallel north; thence east 
twenty-five miles more or less to Highway 17; thence southeast seven-
teen miles more or less on Highway 17 to Highway 90; thence east 
twelve miles more or less to Grant-Adams County line; thence south on 
county line twelve miles more or less to the southeast corner of Sec-
tion 36, T17N, R30E (southeast corner of Grant County); thence south 
twelve miles more or less (in Adams County) along east boundary of 
Section 1, 12, 13, 24, 25, 36, T16N, R30E; thence south along east 
boundary of Sections 1, 12, 13, 24, 25, 36, T15N, R30E continuing 
south into Franklin County along east boundary of Section 1 and 12, 
T14N, R30E to southeast corner of said Section 12; thence west one 
mile to Highway 17 (Franklin County); thence south on Highway 17 sev-
enteen miles more or less to junction with Highway 395; thence south 
on Highway 395 fifteen miles more or less to Highway 12; thence west 
and south four miles more or less to Columbia River to the point of 
beginning.

(3) Area 1 and 2 restrictions.
(a) On and after August 1st to October 1st of any given year, ap-

plication of carbaryl (Sevin) (except Sevin XLR), methyl parathion and 
malathion dust in any combination on pollen shedding corn is prohibi-
ted.

(b) On and after August 1st to August 15th of any given year, ap-
plication of diazinon, fenvalerate (Pydrin), endosulfan (Thiodan), 
Sevin XLR, methomyl (Lannate or Nudrin), malathion liquid, and perme-
thrin (Ambush or Pounce) on pollen shedding corn is prohibited between 
the hours of 7:00 a.m. and 2:00 p.m.

(c) On and after August 15th to September 1st of any given year, 
application of diazinon, fenvalerate (Pydrin), endosulfan (Thiodan), 
Sevin XLR, methomyl (Lannate or Nudrin), malathion (Fyfanon) liquid, 
and permethrin (Ambush or Pounce) on pollen shedding corn is prohibi-
ted between the hours of 8:30 a.m. and 3:30 p.m.
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(d) On and after September 1st to October 1st of any given year, 
application of diazinon, fenvalerate (Pydrin), endosulfan (Thiodan), 
Sevin XLR, methomyl (Lannate or Nudrin), malathion (Fyfanon) liquid, 
and permethrin (Ambush or Pounce) on pollen shedding corn is prohibi-
ted between the hours of 10:00 a.m. and 4:00 p.m.

(e) The application of microencapsulated methyl parathion shall 
be prohibited on all pollen shedding corn when properly marked honey 
bee apiaries occur within a six-mile radius of the pollen shedding 
corn to be treated.
[Statutory Authority: RCW 15.58.040 and 17.21.030. WSR 19-02-039, § 
16-230-084, filed 12/26/18, effective 1/26/19. Statutory Authority: 
Chapters 17.21, 15.58, and 34.05 RCW. WSR 07-11-041A, § 16-230-084, 
filed 5/9/07, effective 6/9/07. Statutory Authority: Chapters 15.58 
and 17.21 RCW. WSR 84-09-013 (Order 1819), § 16-230-084, filed 
4/10/84.]
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